
 

Reopening of 98th & Gibson Blvd. Intersection Postponed to Thursday, 
Sept. 5 Due to Weather; Stop Signs Will Be in Place in All Four Directions 

Update as of Tuesday, Sept. 3, 2024 
 

CONTACT FOR QUESTIONS AND MORE INFORMATION: 
Patti Watson, 505-245-3134 direct office; 505-269-9691 cell; 
pattiw@cwastrategic.com 
 

Due to weather (recent rainfall), the reopening of the intersection of Gibson Blvd 
and 98th Street has been postponed to late afternoonThursday, Sept. 5, 2024. 
 
On that day, crews are scheduled to reopen the intersection of Gibson Blvd. and 
98th Street to all traffic with stop signs in all directions at the intersection. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: Crews are reopening the intersection because most of the work 
is completed. 
 
However, due to the long lead time to order the new traffic signal, crews are 
scheduled to be back on the project to install the new traffic signal later in 
the fall of 2024. 
 
We will notify everyone in advance when the traffic signal is scheduled to 
be installed. 
 
IN THE MEANTIME, MOTORISTS ARE ENCOURAGED TO USE EXTRA 
CAUTION AT THE INTERSECTION AND OBEY THE STOP SIGNS. 
 
For more information: www.98thstreetgibsonintersection.com 
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